# THE ROTARY CLUB OF DELORAINE INC.

Chartered 5<sup>th</sup> March, 1957

Assembly: Bush Inn Hotel~~ Tuesday 6.15 for 6.30p.m.

(Postal Address & Phone Number: P.O. Box 85, Deloraine 7304 / 6362 2325)

# **WEEKLY BULLETIN**



District Governor Ross Carlyle
Assistant Governor Group 6 Gayle Plunkett

# **BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2018-2019**

President	Maree Matanle
Immediate Past President	Gayle Plunkett
President Elect & Club Service	Anne Forsyth
Secretary	Roy Axelsen
Treasurer	Bev Ritchie
Vocational Service	Stephanie Johnston
Youth Service	Lois Catchlove
Community Service	Rob van der Elst
International Service	Paul Hartley
Membership & PR	Peter Griffin
Tasmanian Craft Fair	Lesley Dare



## **ROTARY CLUB OF DELORAINE INC.**

14<sup>TH</sup> MAY, 2019 VOLUME 63 No. 42

> THIS WEEK **NEXT WEEK**

Chairman: Steen Andersen Paul Hartlev

"Reserve Chairman": Paul Hartley Christina Robertson

Toast: Paul Bowman Tony Jones

Sergeant: Michael Bennett Michael Bennett

Corporal: Peter Griffin **Greg Burgess** 

Heads & Tails: Ines Bohatschek Ines Bohatschek

Meet & Greet: Tony Wadley John Tahor President's Table: Lois Catchlove

Tony Wadley

Ann Axelsen Tim Biggs

Attendance: Andrew Dare

**PROGRAMME:** 

MAY

Tuesday 14th Club Assembly / "My Five" - Andrew Dare

**Board Meeting** 

Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn

Tuesday 28th Rtn Lester Jones & Isabelle Vescovo—Vietnam trip

#### **Bulletin Information**

Information for Weekly Bulletins is sought from ALL Rotarians. Information should be emailed or given to PP Ann Axelsen — aaxelsen@tassie.net.au Information should be submitted by Sunday.

### **APOLOGIES**

Rotarians are reminded that they are automatically booked in for a meal each week. If you are unable to attend, or are bringing guests, apologies etc. should be advised to:

PP Ann Axelsen by 12.00 noon each Tuesday Phone 6362 3160 or 041 111 6480.



# PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

By now many of you will have heard that Rotarian Bev Ritchie was knocked over by a car in Launceston last week, cracking her head on the kerb and breaking a leg. She has now been transferred to St. Vincent's Hospital for rehab and she is on the 1<sup>st</sup> floor in room 217 and I believe that she will be there for some weeks. We are so very sorry that this has happened to you Bev and we send our very best wishes for your recovery over the next few weeks.

On Saturday we had the District Assembly at the Rotary Function Centre and it was well attended by Rotarians from all over the State. Like most of you, I have been to many District Assemblies and I am amazed that I can still learn so much more about Rotary. During our Club Assembly this week, we will be able to pass on the latest news.

MUNA is being held this coming weekend and those having billets have by now been given the names of their students. Many others will be assisting on the Saturday and Sunday but more volunteers would be appreciated, I am sure. It is also good to have Rotarians, friends and families to come along and observe, as it is very important for the young people to see how well supported MUNA is and I am sure it gives them impetus to perform better. Please come along, even if it is for only half an hour and I believe you will be very impressed with these young people.

Later this month, Ines will undertake a 3-day sail on Windeward Bound and she can't wait for it to happen. Deloraine High was also approached to see if they had a young Year 10 student whom they felt would really benefit from the voyage and they have come up with the name of a boy. An anonymous Rotarian has paid the \$317 which is our cost for the sail. The State Government, via the Department of State Growth pays most of the cost of the sail with the remainder to be paid either by the student or by Rotary or donor. On the middle day, a careers' person will join the ship and will interact with the young people and in general talk to them about how best to prepare themselves for their futures. Having crewed on the James Craig for years and also having sailed on Windeward Bound once out of Sydney, I know just how good Captain Sarah Parry is and I envy Ines and the other student very much!

President Maree

### **FAMILY OF ROTARY**

# **Induction Anniversary:**

PP Wayne Richardson 15<sup>th</sup> May

**Birthday:** 

PP Wayne Richardson 20<sup>th</sup> May



# INNER WHEEL MAY MEETING

The May meeting for Inner Wheel will be held on **Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> May**. This will be Soup and Sandwiches/Savouries and a 'Dad's Army' night. Please note that the venue will be the home of Jan Atkins—57 Kanangra Drive, Deloraine.

A reminder to all that apologies should be given to Geraldine King 0427 818 689.

# GUIDELINES FOR MY FIVE THIRD TUESDAY OF EACH MONTH

Plan is to speak for 5 to 10 minutes

Rotarians are interested in:-

- Your career and your achievements
- A mention of your family could also be useful
- Where you were born
- What travelling you have done.
- The most exciting thing that has ever happened to you
- Your future plans

My Five Speaking Schedule for the next three months:-

Andrew Dare 14<sup>th</sup> May Bill Muldoon 11<sup>th</sup> June

# Model United Nations Assembly (MUNA) Saturday 18<sup>th</sup> and Sunday 19<sup>th</sup> May

Plans are well in hand for Model United Nations Assembly (MUNA) which will be held this coming weekend. There will be 54 students attending and representing 27 countries. No doubt the students have been busy researching the resolutions, and will be able to put across their countries point of view during debate.

Setting up will take place on **Friday afternoon, from 3.00pm**—please check your roster, or if you are available your assistance will be greatly appreciated.

Rosters for the weekend were distributed in last week's bulletin, please check to see when and where you are rostered. If for some reason your circumstances have changed and you are unable to assist, please arrange your own replacement. With a number of Rotarians away and a few with election duties, numbers are a bit short this year.

On the Saturday evening, in particular, assistance is required in the kitchen to help Inner Wheel—putting dishes out, clearing up, washing up. (But the big plus for this one is that you get to have something to eat!!!)

Also on the Saturday evening, Rotarians are asked to be around to ensure that all goes smoothly with the 'disco' - most of the time sitting up on the mezzanine floor, with the occasional wander around to ensure that all is OK.

During the proceedings on the Saturday and Sunday, your help with monitoring student participation, and if you think that a country in particular is working as a team, speaking well, good arguments, able to speak without notes—especially when being asked a question by another team, then please communicate this to Annette. If there is a

particular stand out costume that is worn all weekend (except for the Saturday evening), then again please advise Annette. Your assistance will make it easier.

Copy of programme on the next page

### M.U.N.A.

### **PROGRAMME**

Saturday May 18<sup>th</sup>

8.30 - 9.45am Registration and Morning Tea

9.45am Call to order

10.00—10.30am Welcome & opening

10.30am-12.15pm

**SESSION ONE** 

With opportunity to ask questions with relation to the

running of the Assembly

12.15—1 pm **Lunch** 

1.00—2.45pm **Session Two** 

To include 'Parade' of National Costumes

2.45 – 3.00pm **Break (Tea & Coffee)** 

3.00 –4.30pm Session Three

4.30pm Close of Daytime Session and billeting arrangements

6.45 for 7.00pm United Nations Dinner

8.00 - 10.30 pm Social

Sunday May 19<sup>th</sup>

9.00 – 10.30am **SESSION FOUR** 

10.30 – 10.45am **Morning Tea** 

10.45 – 12.15pm **Session Five** 

12.15 – 12.30pm Closing Ceremony and Presentation of Prizes

12.30pm Lunch

# WHAT'S HAPPENING and WHEN??

(Please note details are subject to change)

MAY

**Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup>** Club Assembly / My Five—Andrew Dare

**Board Meeting** 

Saturday 18th and Sunday 19th

M.U.N.A. - Model United Nations Assembly

Monday 20<sup>th</sup> TCF Meeting

Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn

**Tuesday 28**<sup>th</sup> Isabelle Vescovo & Rtn Lester Jones—Vietnam trip

**JUNE** 

**Tuesday 4**<sup>th</sup> Interclub visit with Devonport South East at Bush Inn Hotel

Ines Bohatschek — "Wrapping up her year with us!"

**Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup>** Club Assembly / My Five—Bill Muldoon

**Combined Board Meeting** 

Monday 17<sup>th</sup> TCF Meeting

Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> Dinner Meeting at Bush Inn

Saturday 29<sup>th</sup> Club Changeover at Firzpatrick's Inn, Westbury
Sunday 30<sup>th</sup> District Changeover - Royal Yacht Club of Tasmania

**JULY** 

Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> Exchange Student Ines Bohatschek concludes her Exchange

with us and heads home to her family in Austria

Monday 15<sup>th</sup> TCF Meeting

**AUGUST** 

Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> Richard Condie

SEPTEMBER

Tuesday 3<sup>rd</sup> DG Michael Cookes' Official Club Visit

**MARCH 2020** 

Friday 27th to Sunday 29th

District Conference—Theatre Royal, Hobart



The next
TCF Committee Meeting
will be held on

Monday 20<sup>th</sup> May, 2019 at Rotary Function Centre—7.00p.m.

### **INES' TASMANIAN BUCKET LIST**

### **AVAILABLE TIME IS NOW ONLY IN JUNE!!!**

Ines leaves us on 6<sup>th</sup> July, 2019 and whilst she has seen quite a bit of Tasmania since her arrival last year, she still has a number of sites/places that she wishes to see and experience. She has spent some time researching her bucket list and this is printed below, along with the vacant



weekends available for such travel before she returns to Austria.

If any Deloraine Rotarians, or other Rotarians, are able to assist Ines to undertake the following activities would you please inform either Anne Forsyth (0488 651 330) or John Dare (0410 557 598), or Ines herself (0444 515 547)?

### **BUCKET LIST:**

Visiting, walking in or hiking through:

Bay of Fires Freycinet Wineglass Bay

**Bruny Island** 

Visiting Strahan and experiencing the Franklin-Gordon River

**Dates Available:** 

**June:** 8<sup>th</sup>, 9<sup>th</sup>, 15<sup>th</sup>, 22<sup>nd</sup> & 23<sup>rd</sup>

We all thank you for your assistance in this matter and hope to broaden Ines' already fabulous experiences in Tasmania further.

### **DISTRICT ASSEMBLY**



Formatted and Printed by Type It-Copy It, Deloraine